At A Regular Town Board Meeting 
Of the Town of Newburgh held 

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 20th day of March, 2006

Roll Call:                    Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                                     George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                     Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                     Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                     Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Also Present:               Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh

                                      James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                      Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                      Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

1.    Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by John McKelvey, Colden Park
2.    Moment of Silence

      Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, asked to take a special moment to remember Michael 

      Maher, a long time member of the Zoning Board of Appeals, who passed 
     away March 12, 2006.
3.    Additional Items for the Agenda

      5. a.1. Presentation by Greenway / Orange County Planning Department

      7. d. Fireworks

4.    Comments on Agenda Items

      None

5.    Code Compliance:

      a. Unsafe Building Hearing (104 Old S. Plank Rd) SBL 64-4-23

      Tom Dubetsky, Assistant Fire Inspector, came forward for this item.  Mr. Dubetsky 

      explained that this building is formerly known as Mary’s Hideaway and is located at 

      104 Old South Plank Road.  In 1994, the property was cited for disrepair and a 

      Resolution for Unsafe Building was issued.  The property was cleaned up.  Last 
      spring there was a fire there and now it is considered to be unsafe and in disrepair.  
      Ms. Daly was hand delivered the Resolution Determining Unsafe Building and Order 
      to Make Safe or Remove and it was also posted.  Ms. Daly explained that there is a 
      sale in the works but it is the decision of Code Compliance that it is in such disrepair 
      and is in the interest of public safety to go forth with the Resolution Determining 
      Unsafe Building and Order to Make Safe or Remove.  Mr. Dubetsky explained that 
      the best thing to do is to remove the building.  Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Dubetsky 
      what action does he want to take.  Mr. Dubetsky wants the adoption of the Unsafe 
      Building status and will inform the property owner that she has twenty days to initiate 
      action by making safe or removing it that would be followed by the completion of 
      that task within forty five days of the twenty day date, which is April 9, 2006 to be 
      completed by May 24, 2006.  The time starts twenty days from the Public Hearing 
      and then forty five days to complete the task.  Councilman Woolsey asked Mr. 
      Dubetsky if he has been in contact with the owner within the past thirty days and Mr. 
      Dubetsky said he spoke to her on March 6, 2006, and then again today, March 20, 
      2006.  Ms. Daly stated that she didn’t think the sale wouldn’t go through but if it is 
      sold the unsafe building would be the task of the new owner.  No one came forward 
      as a representative for the property owner and no public comment was made.  Mr. 
      Dubetsky will coordinate the action that needs to be taken.  
5. a.1. Presentation by Greenway        
      John Denehy, Senior Planner for the Hudson River Valley Greenway and Senior 

      Planner for the Hudson River Valley National Heritage, came forward for the 

      presentation.  David Church, Orange County Commissioner of Planning, was also 
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      present for any questions.  Councilman Benedict said that the teachers in the area can 
      schedule outings for nature walks, etc. because it is in our own backyard.  Mr. Church 
      explained that on the level of grants the Town will be receiving an announcement 
      soon about the next round of grants being offered.  
      b. Road Name:  Dara Drive

      This is a request from the Code Compliance Department to approve the private road 

      name of Dara Drive, located off Lattintown Road, in the Newburgh Post Office, 

      Section 20, Block 1, Lot 2.1 and located in the Middlehope Fire Department.
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the private road name as 

      described above, seconded by Councilman Benedict.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
      c. Purchase of Vehicle
      This is a request from Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, to purchase 

      from New York State Bid a 4 wheel drive Jeep Laredo from Haselton Chrysler, East 

      Rochester, NY in the amount not to exceed $19,000.00.  Funds for this purchase are 

      in Mr. Canfield’s 2006 budget.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the purchase of a 4 wheel 

      drive Jeep Laredo from Haselton Chrysler, East Rochester, NY in the amount not to 

      exceed $19,000.00, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

6.    Assessor:  Hiring of Assessor Trainee

      This is a request from Michael Fogarty, Sole Assessor, to hire Mary T. Butler as an 

      Assessor Clerk Trainee.  Ms. Butler’s name is on the certified list for this title and 

      will be hired with the required one year probation.  Her background investigation is 

      pending the required fingerprint check.  Her appointment will be effective March 24, 

      2006 with a starting rate of $9.00 per hour.  
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to appoint Mary T. Butler as an 
      Assessor Clerk Trainee effective March 24, 2006 at a rate of $9.00 per hour, 

      seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

7.    Recreation

      a. Transfer of Funds from “Capital Reserve Fund for Chadwick Lake Master 

       Plan Improvements” to “Chadwick Lake Improvements Capital Project”

      This is a request from the Supervisor, to transfer the balance of the Chadwick Lake 

      Reserve in the amount of $169,053.19 to a Chadwick Lake Improvement Capital 

      Project number 9034.  The new Chadwick Lake Improvement Capital Project account 

      will take care of the boat house renovations, guard house replacement, basketball 
      court installation and lights, new entrance, parking lot, installation of drainage, 
      construction of all purpose playing field, construction of two pavilions, water 
      foundation, trail improvements, pavement of boathouse parking lot, lawn repair, and 
      fencing.  Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh explained that this 
      reserve fund was established for Chadwick Lake Park Master Plan improvements and 
      is subject to a thirty day permissive referendum.  Mr. Taylor will prepare a formal 
      resolution and submit it to Mr. Zarutskie, Town Clerk, to publish in the Town of 
      Newburgh’s official newspapers.  
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to authorize the withdrawal of 

      $169,053.19 from the Chadwick Lake Park Master Plan Reserve to the Chadwick 
      Lake Park Improvement Capital Project number 9034, seconded by Councilman 
      Woolsey.
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      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

       b. Hire Part Time Laborers

      This is a request from Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and 
      Conservation, to hire the following people as part time laborers for the Recreation 
      Department:  Jarron Davis, Laborer effective March 27, 2006 at a rate of $7.50 per 
      hour, Daniel Otto, Laborer effective March 27, 2006 at a rate of $7.50 per hour, 
      Adolfo Rivera, Laborer effective May 20, 2006 at a rate of $7.50 per hour, Jared 
      Starr, Laborer, effective May 20, 2006 at a rate of $7.50 per hour, Franklin Ferguson, 

      Laborer, effective March 27, 2006 at a rate of $7.50 per hour and Clifton Thayer, 

      Laborer – Guard Shack effective March 27, 2006 at a rate of $7.50 per hour.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to hire the above list of people as 

      laborers for the Recreation Department, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      c. Cronomer Hill Park Softball Backstops and Fence

      This is a request from Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and 

      Conservation, to install two backstops at the Cronomer fields (Diamonds 1 & 2).  
      Also the replacement of the four foot fence along the woods line.  A fifty foot section, 
      ten to twelve feet high, is along the first base on diamond two to stop the balls from 
      going into the woods.  These upgrades will be the Town’s part, while the clay, 

      bleachers and the grading of the fields will be at the county’s expense.  Three quotes 
      were received:  Dabroski Fence from Newburgh at a cost of $4000.00 for the two 
      backstops / fencing and $5,000.00 for the fencing along the woods for a total of 

      $9,000.00; Adams Fencing from Poughkeepsie at a cost of $5,290.00 for the two 
      backstops / fencing and $3,225.00  for the fencing along the woods plus $900.00 for 
      50’ of 10’ high fence for a total of $9,415.00; B & J Fencing from Newburgh at a cost 
      of $2,400.00 for the two backstops / fencing and $1,630.00 for fencing along woods 
      plus $965.00 for fifty feet of twelve foot high fence for a total of $4,995.00.  It is the 

      recommendation of Mr. Petrillo to select B & J Fencing from Newburgh in the 

      amount of $4,995.00, to come out of account 7310.466 Adult Youth Program.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to award B & J Fencing from 

      Newburgh, NY with the installation of the softball backstops and fencing as described 

      above in the amount of $4,995.00, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      d. Fireworks for Community Day

      This is a request for Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, to come up 

      with specifications for bidding of the fireworks display for Community Day and to 

      submit it to Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, for advertising, posting and bid opening 

      date and time.   
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to authorize Mark Taylor, Attorney 

      for the Town of Newburgh, to prepare specifications for the fireworks bid for 

      Community Day and to forward it to Mr. Zarutskie for advertising, posting and bid 

      opening date and time, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

8.    Water District:

      a. Phase I Environmental Site Assessment

      This is a proposal from Clough Harbour & Associates, LLP to perform a Phase I 

      Environmental Site Assessment of Property located at 617 Route 32 in Newburgh, 

      NY in the amount of $2,750.00.  This will include a record search and a site visit to 

      identify potential environmental issues. 
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      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the proposal submitted by 
      Clough Harbour & Associates, LLP to perform Phase I Environmental Site 
      Assessment of Property located at 617 Route 32 in the amount of $2,750.00, 
      seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      b. Survey Proposal for Contracted Property

      This is a proposal from William B. Hildreth, Land Surveying PC to perform a 

      boundary survey and provide a certified map of the survey and a metes and bounds 

      description of the Baxter property located at 617 Route 32 Tax Map Section 4, Block 
      2 and Lot 29.5 in the amount of $3,180.00.  This will take approximately four weeks 

      to complete.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the proposal from William 

      B. Hildreth, PC in the amount of $3,180.00 to perform a boundary survey, seconded 

      by Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
      c. Resolution Authorizing Submittal of “Open Space” Grant

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, explained this item.  The Town 

      Board authorized the execution of a contract for the acquisition of real property.  The 

      Town Board needs to go through the Public Hearing process before they can finalize 

      the purchase of that property.  This purchase will be on behalf of the Consolidated 

      Water District.  The property is located on Route 32, which is adjacent to the 
      Chadwick Lake Reservoir.  The purchase price is $750,000.00 and the Town intends 
      to submit a grant application to Orange County under their Open Space Grant 
      Program for half of the cost of the purchase price of the property.  The Resolution 
      before the Board will authorize the submission of the grant application to Orange 
      County.  There are other requirements for the grant submission, such as the 
      preparation of an Environmental Assessment Form.  Mr. Taylor said he spoke to 

      Mr. Osborne and because this property is in the critical environmental area around the 

      Lake, this will be considered a Type I Action.  As part of the grant materials, Orange 

      County indicates that the County Legislature will typically take the role of Lead 

      Agency in these actions.  As Part of the Town’s procedures that are required for 
      approval of this and the potential bonding, the Town has undertaken the financing of 
      a portion of the acquisition.  Mr. Taylor said he will be speaking with Commissioner 
      Church as to whether or not the County in this instance will allow the Town  to 
      assume the position of Lead Agency in the SEQR process.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to adopt the Resolution of Town Board 

      Authorizing, Supporting and Concurring in Grant Application of the Town of 

      Newburgh Through  the Orange County Open Space Protection Program to Purchase 

      Property Located at 617 Route 32, Wallkill (Town of Newburgh), New York 12589, 

      seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 
      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
9.    Announcements & Other Presentations

      Supervisor Booth announced that Orange County Department of Public Works will 
      be conducting a hazardous waste collection on April 8, 2006. This service is for 
      Orange County residents only.  The Town Clerk’s Office has the pre-registration 
      forms which need to be in by March 24, 2006.  Councilman Piaquadio will post it on 
      the Town’s website.  Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Zarutskie if he could put out a 
      press release.  
      Councilman Piaquadio explained that the Town’s website has a link to the national 

      weather service and there is also a link about the West Nile Virus and about ticks and 

      how to remove them.  May is education month.
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10.   Public Comments

      Elizabeth Reich / Winona Lake

      Asked how many acres the property the Town is acquiring and who is doing the 

      grant?  Supervisor Booth said 8.4 acres and the grant will be done in house by Mr. 

      Taylor, Mr. Osborne and himself.
      Kimberly D’Auria / 466 Rte 32

      Asked if the Town could help with the lowering of the speed limit and a flashing light 

      on Old Mills Rd. and Rte 32.  She has already gone to the School Board in that 

      district for their support.  She has written to the DOT numerous times and they don’t 

      seem to be going anywhere.  Supervisor Booth said they have petitioned the State in 

      resolution form  about the speed limit in the past and we are still waiting for a 
      response.  Supervisor Booth said that Councilman Woolsey is on the Traffic Advisory 
      Board and they have been working diligently to get the different agencies like the 
      state to help with traffic problems. 
      John Gephardt / Town of Newburgh

      Asked what the section, block and lot is for the property that the Town is acquiring –

      64-2-29.5. Mr. Gephardt said before you can file for the grant with the County there 

      has to be a conservation easement placed on the property that restricts what can 
      and cannot be done. Did the Town make any decision whether or not the Town or 
      another entity will hold that conservation easement? Mark Taylor, Attorney for the 
      Town, said that decision has not been made as of yet.  

      Helena Guinta / Colden Park

      Thanked the Board for passing the last Zoning Amendment.  Asked what could be 

      done about the house on 17K by Colden Park across the street from Coldenham 

      School.  Doesn’t Exeter Developers own that house?  Supervisor Booth said yes they 
      do.  Ms. Guinta asked if anyone has seen that property recently.  It’s in sad, sad, sad 

      shape.  It’s a disgrace.  There are things out there.  Most of the windows are missing, 

      the house itself is deteriorating and there is garbage everywhere.  Supervisor Booth 

      said that opportunists have stripped the house bare inside, including the floor 

      planking.  Supervisor Booth said he will have Code Compliance look into this 

      problem. 
Adjournment

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to adjourn the Town Board Meeting of 

      March 20, 2006 at 8:13 P.M., seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

___________________________     by     ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk              Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk
